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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
194 Cade Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

(706) 376-3997
Board Members:  

Bill Capie, Chairman

Larry Bramblett
Ray Dillon                             

           Jerry McHan

             Bobbie Busha
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Tuesday, July 8th, 2014 for a regularly scheduled meeting at the Hart County Appraisal Department. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: Bill Capie, Chairman, Jerry McHan, Bobbie Busha, Larry Bramblett, and Ray Dillon.  Wayne Patrick, Chief Appraiser, Brad Goss, Missy Dove, and Nikki Marcengill were present for the office staff.  Lake Morris of the Hartwell Sun was also in attendance.  
Nikki Marcengill took minutes for the meeting.

Mr. Capie called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
Mr. Dillon opened the meeting with prayer.
Motion was made by Mr. Dillon to approve the agenda.  Ms. Busha seconded, and the motion passed 5-0.

Mr. Capie requested a motion to accept the minutes of the June 17th, 2014 meeting.  Motion was made by Mr. Dillon.  Mr. Bramblett seconded, and approval passed 5-0.

Mr. Capie requested a motion to accept the minutes of the July 1st, 2014 work session.  Motion was made by Mr. McHan.  Mr. Bramblett seconded, and approval passed 5-0.

Brad Goss presented two automobile appeals to the Board for consideration.  Mr. Goss suggested a retail value and presented information to the Board on how he arrived at each value.  Motion was made by Mr. Dillon. Mr. McHan seconded, and approval passed 5-0. 

Missy Dove presented seventeen Conservation Use Applications for approval.  Mr. Dillon made the motion to approve those applications as presented.  Mr. Bramblett seconded, and the motion passed 5-0.

Missy Dove presented five denials that did not meet the Conservation Use requirements.  Ms. Dove gave the Board background on the investigation. Ms. Busha made the motion to approve the denials presented.  Mr. Dillon seconded, and the motion passed 5-0.

Missy Dove presented a Conservation Release on parcel C45-023.  This property was eligible for release after research with the State.  Mr. McHan made the motion to approve the release presented. Mr. Dillon seconded, and the motion passed 5-0. 

Chief Appraiser, Wayne Patrick, distributed a land schedule and a ratio study for the 2014 digest.  He explained that he has a book put together of supporting documents that support all land schedules and ratio data.  According to the reports all data falls in range with the states guidelines.
Mr. Patrick projected, after approval from the board, for the 2014 assessments to be sent out by July 15th.  Mr. Patrick told the board that once assessments went out and the forty five day window of appeal was over that phase II of the review process would start.  
Mr. Capie requested a motion to approve the various land and cost schedules described and used by the staff in work reported today.  Mr. McHan made the motion to approve the schedules. Mr. Dillon seconded, and the motion passed 5-0.

Mr. Capie requested a motion to approve the assessment values developed by staff and supported by ratio studies and other analysis.  Mr. Dillon made the motion to approve the assessment values.  Mr. McHan seconded, and the motion passed 5-0.
There being no old or new business, a motion was made to close public meeting and enter executive session at 9:45 a.m. by Ms. Busha.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Dillon, and the motion passed 5-0. 
A motion was made to reopen the public session at 10:07 a.m. by Mr. Dillon.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Bramblett, and the motion passed 5-0

There being no public comment or any further business, Mr. Capie requested a motion to adjourn.  Mr. McHan made a motion. Mr. Dillon seconded, and the motion was passed 5-0.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:10 a.m. 

Bill Capie, Chairman


Bobbie Busha
Jerry McHan



Larry Bramblett
Ray Dillon
* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office.
